
March 18, 2024 

Stephen M. Hall 
Air Pollution Control Program 
P.O. Box 176 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 

Mr. Hall, 

The City of Columbia is pleased to be included as a project partner in the Missouri Department 
of Natural Resources’ Air Pollution Control Program’s Implementation Grant application under 
the Climate Pollution Reduction Grant (CPRG) program. This letter serves as a commitment to 
implement the project described below if EPA selects the department’s application to receive an 
award. 

Project Description Location 
Total 

Anticipated 
Project Cost 

CPRG Grant 
Funding 

Requested 

Max Percent 
Covered by 
CPRG Grant 

PV system and ground source 
heat pump for Armory building 

Columbia, MO $3 million $1.5 million 50% 

We understand that if the department is selected to receive funding, the grant funding requested 
in the department’s grant application will cover the lesser of the total funding requested above or 
the maximum percentage of the total actual project cost. We are committed to securing other 
funding sources and/or using our own funding to cover the portion of the total project costs that 
are not covered by the CPRG grant funds.  

We understand the department has not yet been awarded funding for this project. If the 
department is selected to receive funding, the department will notify us and explain the next 
steps in the process to implement the project included in the application. We understand that any 
costs incurred prior to this notification or prior to the official award state date will not be eligible 
for reimbursement through the grant. 

We also understand that if the department’s application is not selected to receive funding, then 
we will be under no commitment to implement the project. We are excited to join with you as a 
project partner on this important work. 

Sincerely, 

De’Carlon Seewood 
City Manager 
City of Columbia 




